
 
 

Heart of the Hunter 2014 
 

 
 
Commemorating the inaugural 1972 Heart of the Hunter, won by Fraser/Williamson 
in the still percolating Peugeot 404. 
 
This event was part of the then heavily supported Hunter Valley Rally Series, when 
local rallying was at its greatest, and competitors were timed to the quarter minute. 
Days we will never see again, unfortunately! 
 
Top crews taking part in the very first Heart of the Hunter which was held over 40 
years ago included Hal Moloney, Peter Houghton, Dave Boddy, Revs Rowney, Jack 
“Milko” Murray, the Horsley brothers and would you believe it, the internationally 
renowned Ken Tubman!  
 
Needless to say, it was run at night and in the mud. After all this time, we still have 
people like Ron Fraser, Hal Moloney and Peter Houghton still involved in the sport. 
 
Geoff Thomas has helped to keep the name of the event alive for many years. As a 
competitor, participating, organising and promoting it in every way, thus helping to 
make it the most popular event on the current AHRG calendar! 
 
We hope to see many of you there again this August 16th at Freemans Waterholes at 
09:00. First car away at 09:30 for around 290 Kms of enjoyable driving over some of 
our region’s more scenic tar sealed roads. 
 
NOTE: Photo copied from an edition of the Racing Car News of the day. 


